




July 27, 2010
Ms. Mary Wagner
Regional Forester

U.S. Forest Service

333 SW First Avenue
Portland, Oregon  97204

Dear Regional Forester Wagner:

My office has been contacted by an Oregon contractor who has expressed concern regarding forestry work done under the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA).  Please note that your Contracting Officer, Charles Hill, has been extremely helpful regarding my inquiries into this matter and I appreciate the time he has spent looking into this matter.

The purpose of the ARRA bill was to stimulate the economy and to provide employment for U.S. workers.  As you are aware, Oregon’s unemployment rate stands at 10.6%, and a significant number of returning National Guardsmen are searching for work.  

I have been informed, however, that the U.S. Forest Service (USFS) in some cases continues to award ARRA contracts to employers that are utilizing H-2B visa workers.  I realize that the USFS is not responsible for approving the labor certifications for these employers, and I have asked the U.S. Department of Labor to look into the issue; yet I am extremely concerned that Oregon companies that have long employed local workers are being passed over for USFS contracts in favor of companies that employ H-2B visa workers.

I would deeply appreciate any clarification you can provide regarding this matter.  Thank you for your kind consideration.  I look forward to receiving your comments.  Please contact Mary Gautreaux in my Portland office if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Ron Wyden
U.S. Senator

